

•

•

•



Pre-Vet Newsletter June 2017



**Class of 2022 DVM Application** 

### **CORNELL TRACKING PAGE**

If you are applying in this application cycle, don't forget to start your <u>Cornell Tracking Page</u>. This is how we communicate with you throughout the process and where you will get your Admissions Decision.

## **GUIDELINES FOR EVALUATORS**

These <u>guidelines</u> were designed to assist your letter writers in understanding some things the Admissions Committee is looking to learn about you. These are truly 'guidelines' and all points listed do not have to be addressed, the questions do not need to be answered and sent in, and a separate evaluation does not need to be completed. It is to provide a resource to your evaluators as they complete the eLors through the VMCAS.

#### Program to offer diagnostic services for animal shelters

By Claudia Wheatley

<u>Maddie's Shelter Medicine Program at Cornell's College of Veterinary Medicine</u> has launched a pilot program to provide diagnostic services for animal shelters.

Animal shelters often struggle to pay for diagnostic testing for outbreaks, and even for individual animals, making it difficult to determine the right course of treatment. Many illnesses may go undiagnosed or untreated, or treatment may be delayed while funds are raised. Maddie's Shelter Lab, a pilot program, aims to ease the financial burden many of these shelters continually face.

Maddie's Shelter Lab offers a 50 percent discount on diagnostic services and supplies, as well as free shipping, to nonprofit humane organizations in New York state. Maddie's Shelter Lab is subsidized by a gift from Maddie's Fund, a national foundation established by David '62 and Cheryl Duffield to revolutionize the status and well-being of companion animals. The services are offered in collaboration with the <a href="New York State Animal Health Diagnostic">New York State Animal Health Diagnostic</a> Center at the College of Veterinary Medicine.

"This service will allow for assistance in diagnosing outbreaks in animal shelters - from respiratory outbreaks such as <u>canine influenza</u>, to gastrointestinal conditions such as parasites, <u>parvovirus</u> and panleukopenia," said Dr. Elizabeth Berliner, the Janet L. Swanson Director of Shelter Medicine at Cornell. "In some cases, immune testing of exposed but asymptomatic animals will enable shelters to better manage outbreaks and reduce quarantine periods.

"Diagnostic testing can also serve life-saving efforts for individual homeless pets, particularly seniors or those with chronic conditions," Berlin er said.



Although the pilot program is limited to humane organizations in New York, it may be expanded to other states in the future. For more information visit the <u>Maddie's Shelter Medicine Program at Cornell website</u>.

**Upcoming Opportunities to Connect with Cornell** 

**Summer Presentations & Tours On Campus** 

- July 21, 2017 (2:00-4:00)
- August 4, 2017 (2:00-4:00) <u>Register</u>

Fall 2017 Dates Coming Soon!

# Cornell on the Road

Alumni Panel & Reception for Pre-Vet July 24, 2017 at 6:30 pm Fairfax, VA

For more information and to register contact:
Jennifer Mailey
Director of Admissions
jam333@cornell.edu



Skype with the Director of Admissions
An informal presentation with lots of time for Q&A!

Contact us to set up a meeting with your club.



# **QUESTIONS?**



Cornell University
College of Veterinary Medicine
Office of Admissions
Schurman Hall, S2-009
Ithaca, NY 14853
(607) 253-3700
vet\_admissions@cornell.edu











# Confirm that you like this.

Click the "Like" button.